
ty Water District No. 1 
Serving Radclifland Hardin County for Over 50 Years 

1400 Rogersville Road 
Radcliff, KY. 40 I60 

November 15,2004 

Ms. Beth A. O’Donnell 
Executive Director 
Kentucky Public Service Cornmission 
2 1 I Sower Boulevard 
Frankfort, KY 40602-061 5 

SIJBJECT: Response to Requested Information - Case No. 2004-0422 

Dear Director O’Donnell; 

The enclosed information is in response to my phone conversation with Mr. Jack Kaninberg on 
November 12‘h at around 11:OOAM. Further explanation of each attachment and answers to Mr 
Kaninberg’s inquiries are as follows; 

District cost coverage and final fee abilitv to cover costs; The District retained Black & Veatch, 
Management Consulting Division (,‘B&V”) to review the initial price proposal to be submitted 
to the Government and which was developed primarily by Veolia (formerly U S .  Filter 
Operating Services). We also asked B&V to look at the specific requirements of the 
Government’s RFP and comment as to whether our proposal addressed each requirement. Mr. 
Sandy Gutner, P.E., with B&V has extensive experience evaluating operating contracts for 
cities considering privatizing utility operations. Mr. Gutner requested and received detailed 
cost calculations and estimates fi-om Veolia and used these in his analysis. Since our initial 
proposal was submitted to the Government (which was the bid Mr. Gutner evaluated), we were 
requested on two occasions to revise our bid price. 

Our second revised proposal was increased by 36% (See enclosed comparison table). We then 
were able to submit a second and final revision which was lowered slightly from our second 
proposal. Our final proposal, which was accepted by the Government, was still 27% higher 
(over the first 24 month period) than our original proposal which B&V evaluated. Copies of 
two reports from B&V are enclosed. As part of our partnership agreement with Veolia, the 
cost of this and other legal and accounting analyses requested by and carried out by the District 
were paid for in fix11 by Veolia. At the end of this letter, I provide certification that the 
submitted fee does cover our costs for the first 36 months of the contract period with the 
Government. After the 36 months, we will be able to adjust our tariff rate with the 
government, after review and approval by the Public Service Commission, based on a Cost of 
Service analysis. 

2. Financing of Required Capital Improvements; Within the first 24 months, the District has 
agreed to complete $1,4 15,876 of capital improvements (See Schedule €3-2 in final contract) 
which will be funded through the monthly capital surcharge for the first 24 months. The 
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